
March 16, 1993 

Dear - and -

University of Hawai'i at Manoa 
Library - Archives 

New York Zendo· Shobo-Ji The Zen Studies Society 
Eido T. Shimano Rosh.i Abbot 

Thank you for your letter of January 17th. Please accept my apology for the delay in 
acknowledging it, however, it was unavoidable due to the changes in the Board and the recent 
birth of my daughter. 

I thank you for sharing your insights and I appreciate your gesture of good will in reconsidering 
your action. Likewise, we will proceed as judiciously as we possibJy can. On behalf of the 
Board of Trustees, I wish you both every success in your spiritual evolution and may you 
actualize your every aspiration and be fulfilled. 

Sincerely, 

Richard Rudin 
President 
THE ZEN STUDIES SOCIETY 

cc: Board of Trustees 
Mr Robert L Greene, Esq 

223 East 67th Street, New York, NY 10021 Telephone 212-861-3333 Fax 212-628-6968 


